
PUBLIC NOTICE
The Holley-Navarre Fire District Board of Fire Commissioners will hold two (2) 
public workshops for the purpose of discussing, reviewing, and receiving public in-
put on the extraordinary circumstances necessitating the need to exceed the phase-in 
limitations for fire district impact fees.  To comply with the requirements of Florida 
Statute §163.31801(6)(g)(2), the public workshops are dedicated to providing an 
overview of the recently completed demonstrated needs study justifying an increase 
in excess of those authorized under Florida Statute §163.31801(6)(b),(c), and (d) 
and (e) and providing the public an opportunity to review the justification of ex-
traordinary circumstances necessitating the need to exceed the phase-in limitations 
for fire district impact fees.  

The meetings will be held on January 12, 2024 and January 19, 2024 at 5:05 p.m. 
CST at the Holley Navarre Fire District Station 45, 8618 Esplanade Street, Navarre, 
Florida 32566.  The public hearings are open to the press and public.

The update to the Fire District’s impact fee Resolution is scheduled for consider-
ation by the Board of Fire Commissioners on January 22, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. CST.  If 
approved, the new impact fees will be effective on May 1, 2024.  
Any person requiring special accommodation at these meetings because of disability 
or physical impairment should contact Fire District Administrative office staff not 
later than three (3) days prior to the public hearing at (850) 939-5236.
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